  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Regular Meeting
October 29,2020
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the meeting to order at 7:30pm
The salute to the flag was led by Commissioner Robert Sullivan.
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger
Treasurer George Mulligan

Secretary Douglas Mann

Attorney Scott Dow

Other individuals present:
Erich Brissing Chief SPFD
Kevin Armstrong Asst Chief SPFD

Kurt mulligan Asst Chief SPFD

Mark Cronin Captain Wayne Hose Co.

Michael DiPisa Vice President Wayne Hose Co.
Public Comment; No individuals present

Minutes of previous meetings Copies of minutes of the following meetings: 

September 24, 2020 Regular Meeting

September 29, 2020 Special Meeting

Public Hearing October 20, 2020 

were provided to all board members present for tonight’s meeting.
Treasurer George Mulligan requested the following vouchers listed in the minutes of September 24, 2020 regular meeting be changed as listed below:
Global Montello Group be changed from $605.13 to $515.03

State Line Fire & Safety be changed from $1,565.00 to $1,565.60

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the above listed minutes with the noted changes listed. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Correspondence:

Montefiore/Nyack EAP   


Quarterly Report 1 July 2020-30 September 30,2020


How to Prevent Workplace Negativity


Addressing Financial Difficulties


Health and Human Services, Financial and Legal Resources


Developing Resiliency – Recovering from Life’s Setbacks


Balance - -EAP newsletter Fall 2020

Robert H. Sullivan


Letter of intent to run for Commissioner January 2021-December 2026

Penflex Actuarial Services


Stony Point Fire District Request for Service Awards

firefly Admin Inc.

letter addressed to Darrel Van Dunk Subj; Stony Point Fire District Service Award Program

Stony Point Fire District LOSAP Payment Verification Letter

  John Burkert

  Daniel Condon   $100.00 monthly payment

 Stephen Fischer   $260.00 monthly payment

 Beneficiary form Raymond Salva

 Beneficiary Designation form Chris Gizzi

Knapp Irrigation Services

 
Winterization Fall 2020

Kornfeld, Rew, Newman & Simeone


Legal Notice Public Hearing 10/20/2020

Coyle Insurance Agency


Copy of request for Insurance certificate for Safe Harbors Haverstraw Marina

County of Rockland Office of Fire & Emergency Services


Indian Point Emergency Guide

Town of Stony Point Planning Board



Town Line Park   West of the Conrail Corp railroad at the intersection of route  9W and Holt Drive

Chiefs Report:
Chief Erick Brissing updated the board on the current COVID 19. One of the department members was tested positive for the virus. They will be self-quarantining at his home for 14 days. Once they receive a negative test from his doctor he may return to duty.

Chief Brissing provided an update on the breathing air compressor located at station. Technician was there to service the compressor and was made aware of the problems of overheating. Technician stated there is not much he can do about the problem this is due to the age of the compressor.

Chief Brissing requested to purchase training manuals for the inhouse EVOC Driver Training course. The manuals are $3.00 ea.  would like to purchase 20 manuals, total of $60.00, shipping cost of $10.00 total cost of $70.00. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to allow the chief to purchase the manuals. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Chief Brissing noted that the district now has 6 EVOC/driver trainers that attended the VFIS EVOC train the trainer 

Robert Sullivan, Fred Hardin, Mark Cronin, Bryan Needleman, Frank Lo Presti, Chris Cass.

The Town of Stony Point has hired a new Fire Inspector Nick Konicoff
Chief Brissing provided information of SUEZ Water doing some work on Jay Street to replace the 6” water main. It will be replaced with a 10” water main.

A building located on Holt Drive is currently being updated and will be come a warehouse for Walmart.

Chief Brissing provided information that the buildings located at the Stony Point Center are being closed down. Currently working with the fire inspector to know which buildings are being closed down.
Benches that were ordered for the weight/locker room Chief has received email stating that they will be delivered by the end of next week

Ladder truck committee update currently officers meeting with commissioner Sullivan awaiting on information from two manufacturers.

FDIC update: working with Hillcrest Fire Dept on next year’s conference. 

Assistant Chief: Assistant Kurt Mulligan reported on the number of attendees that went to the NYS Fire Chiefs Seminar “Hoarders Our Worst Nightmare” 

He also spoke of the turnout at the RCFTC Natural Gas class that was held during the month of October

Asst Chief Mulligan also mentioned about going over to the burn building for some live fire training.
 Asst Chief Kurt Mulligan requested permission to attend a Fire instructors #2 training at the NYS fire Academy cost is $191.00 + book. Currently on waiting list. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept this request pending that Asst Chief Mulligan will be added to the training list. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
Asst Chief Kurt Mulligan updated the board on the items that were placed on auctions International for sale. The total amount of the bids received were $713.00. Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to accept the bids and to see the items are provided to the successful bidders. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Captains report:
Wayne Hose Captain Mark Cronin provided copies of the October Captains report to all board members.

18 Tower new rear tires (40 installed by Capasso Solenoid for auxiliary hydraulic pump replaced

18-1500Exhaus pipe end broken (Neederman coupling) New Pipe needs to be added.

18 EQ PM Complete at Ruscon no issues Repaired light tower, discharge #3, & hose bed sensor.

18 Tanker PM complete at Ruscon Monitoring ABS issue (possible code update needed)

18 Patrol PM at Ruscon completed New batteries installed Engine idle adjusted to prevent stalling

18 Rescue Hendrickson removed intercom Pending repair (re) install

Captain Cronin inquired about the hook ups the apparatus at main station currently no truck is hooked up to exhaust system
18 Tanker awaiting further from Ruscon on the ABS issue.

Pump test went Ok Caitlyn Mount has dropped out of Driver training. Currently John Tobin was approved on the MPV Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept John Tobin as a driver of the MPV. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Captain Cronin advised the board the delivery of the hose that was ordered will take about another six to eight weeks

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger also spoke that he is working on the Mistras billing.

Presidents Report: 
Wayne Hose Co. Vice President Michael DiPisa provided copies of the president’s report to all board members

New members: Raymond Salva sworn in at the October Meeting
 2 applications first reading Andrew Babcock & Nicholas Berlanga

Members who have resigned: none
Members dropped from the rolls: none
Members on medical Melanie Peri, 

Suspended members: none
Members on leave:

Kenneth Hoyt military leave July 2019-July 2023

Requests/upcoming events:

Seals mailing went out on 10/19/2020

Generals Club drawing on November 14, 2020. Company would like to hold party in the truck bays for social distancing reasons will confirm with board of fire commissioners.

Commi9ssioner Chris Huslinger motioned to accept the request to us the truck bays for the upcoming Generals Club drawing. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor of the motion.
Wayne Hose Co Holiday party tentatively scheduled for December 12, 2020@ 18-100

Working with Costume Committee, for the Santa around town weekend will be establishing dates

Requesting information on where are we with the demolition of the pavilion and shed, so they can make arrangements for portable storage to store the items in the shed.

There have been several groups of children on bicycles gathering under the pavilion. They have been spoken to several times, regarding the garbage left behind as well as continuing to ride their bikes through the paring lot during fire calls.
Board members inquired about the upcoming Christmas tree sales. The Christmas trees arrive the weekend of Thanksgiving. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to grant Warne Hose Co permission to sell the Christmas trees on the fire department property. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
The board discussed the current statues of fire department member Nick Attolino, who currently residing outside of New York State. The discussion was should Nick Attolino be allowed a fire department physical. He does not reside or work in the Town of Stony Point, he only obtains a Stony Point mailing address. After some discussion Commissioner George Thamsen motioned that Nick Attolino not be allowed to take a fire department physical pending investigation to determine if Nick Attolino meets fire district residency requirements, Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
Attorney Report: resolution for the board of election for the upcoming fire district election:

EXTRACT OF MINUTES OF MEETING
OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS OF THE STONY POINT FIRE DISTRICT
WHEREAS, Section 175-a of the Town Law provides for a system of registration for Fire District elections; and 
WHEREAS, a register of eligible Fire District voters must be prepared prior to the Fire District election; and 
WHEREAS, such register shall be prepared from names of persons who have registered with the Rockland County Boards of Elections.
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the following resident electors of the Stony Point Fire District are hereby appointed to constitute the Stony Point District Board of Elections for the 2020 annual Fire District election:
___James Carregal_____________ 

Chairman 
___Michael Kostrubal___________ 

Election Inspector
____________________________   

Election Inspector (optional) 
___Michael Bielemeier_________ 

Ballot Clerk Ballot Clerk (optional) 
and, be it further 
RESOLVED that the Chairman, Election Inspector(s) and Ballot Clerk(s) be compensated in the amount of $50.00 for their services in preparing the registration records and the same sum for their service and attendance at the annual election; and be it further 
RESOLVED that in case any of the members appointed herein are unable or refuse to assume or perform the duties required of them, the Board of Fire Commissioners or the Secretary of the Fire District may appoint alternates who are resident electors; and be it further 
RESOLVED that, if clerical help is deemed necessary, the Board of Fire Commissioners delegates to the Chairman of the Board of Fire Commissioners the power to appoint such clerical help at a reasonable rate. 
Motion made by Commissioner Kevin Huslinger, seconded by Commissioner Fred Hardin, and passed unanimously on October 29, 2020
Attorney Scott Dow has not heard a response to the Town of Stony Point on the waiving of the fees pertaining to the storage building project. 
Board members discussed the contract concerning the 2021 Chiefs Annual Inspection dinner contract is to hold event at Eisenhower Hall @ USMA West Point. Board discussed the concerns about inclement weather to be added into the contract. Would like to see this added into the contract.
Commissioner Robert Sullivan discussed the emergency repair to replace the hot water heater at the main station. Terbush Plumbing suggest that tis be taken care of Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to replace the hot water heater at the main station. This work is an emergency work, Terbush Plumbing made the necessary replacement of the hot water heater. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Treasurer Report:
Treasurer George Mulligan read the letter received from firefly Admin inc. addressed to him as treasurer of the Stony Point Fire District concerning the Stony Point Fire District LOSAP – Payment Verification Letter for Daniel Condon to begin receiving a monthly payment of $100.00 Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to authorize the monthly payments of $100.00 to Daniel Condon. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Treasurer George Mulligan read the letter received from firefly Admin inc. addressed to him as treasurer of the Stony Point Fire District concerning the Stony Point Fire District LOSAP – Payment Verification Letter for Chris Gizzi to begin receiving a monthly payment of $360.00 Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to authorize the monthly payments of $360.00 to Chris Gizzi. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Treasurer George Mulligan read the letter received from firefly Admin inc. addressed to him as treasurer of the Stony Point Fire District concerning the Stony Point Fire District LOSAP – Payment Verification Letter for Stephen Fischer to begin receiving a monthly payment of $260.00 Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to authorize the monthly payments of $260.00 to Stephen Fischer. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Treasurer George Mulligan asked the board that effective tonight’s meeting October 29, 2020 until year end 12/31/2020 that only essential purchase be made. Unless an emergency arises. Board members to be advised prior to making purchases.
Treasurer George Mulligan requested to the board to transfer the amount of $500.00 from the general fund to Peoples United Bank for the credit card account Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to authorize the treasurer to transfer the monies. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Treasurer George Mulligan reported that the backflow preventer was tested at Station #2

The water meter at Station #2 will be changed out.
Treasurer George Mulligan asked the board for a motion to adopt the Proposed 2021 Fire District Budget as the 2021 Stony Point Fire District Budget. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the Proposed 2021 Stony Point Fire District Budget as the 2021 Stony Point Fire District Budget. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Copies of the treasurer’s report were handed out to all board members. Treasurer George Mulligan reviewed the report. The report was for the period of September 25, 2020 to October 29, 2020.  The report showed a total beginning balance & receipt of 

$ 980,633.62 Total disbursements of $58,525.21 leaving a closing balance of $922,108.41.

Remainder of the treasurers’ report was discussed by Treasurer George Mulligan.

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motion to accept the treasurers report as precented. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously

Committees:

Knapp irrigation will be performing the winterizing of the sprinklers at Station #2.
ID Cards will be meeting with CCI to continue the process

Eagle Bay Project is continuing to move along with the Town of Stony Point.
Environmental Impact Statement has been completed.
The suggestions made by this board are being incorporated int the project.

 Tim Henion of Touch of Green is preparing paper work as the snow removal contract is up for bid.
John Perkins is still working on revisions for the building and working on the plans.

Vouchers: (listed on last page of these minutes) 

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned that all vouchers presented at tonight’s meeting be paid if found correct upon audit. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Being no further business to come before the board Commissioner Robert Sullivan                              

motioned for adjournment. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:45pm

	Vouchers October 29, 2020
	

	American Diving Supply
	$6,146.71

	Auto Pro LLC
	$66.48

	Capasso Tire Inc
	$197.00

	Carlo Minuto Carting Co. Inc.
	$84.00

	
	$132.00

	CCI  Integrators
	$7,147.00

	Denise's Cleaning Service
	$1,120.00

	E.A. Morse & Co Inc
	$400.03

	Global Montello Group
	$459.92

	Goosetown Communications
	$530.48

	Knapp Irrigation Services
	$130.50

	Kornfeld,Rew, Newman & Simeone
	$3,217.50

	Municipal Emergency Services
	$225.00

	
	$179.20

	New York State Association of Fire Chiefs
	$575.00

	Orkin
	$70.00

	
	$70.00

	
	$45.00

	
	$45.00

	Orange & Rockland
	$1,229.32

	
	$63.72

	
	$881.66

	Panco Petroleum
	$155.07

	Pepsi Cola
	$67.00

	Rockland Family Medical Care
	$1,410.00

	
	$1,940.00

	John Rose Plumbing & Heating
	$350.00

	RUSCON Truck Service & Equip. Co. Inc.
	$2,820.87

	
	$16,079.44

	
	$18,275.83

	
	$1,054.20

	Safe Harbors Haverstraw Marina
	$527.00

	Samalot Marine
	$173.81

	SUEZ Water NY
	$35,890.40

	
	$430.42

	
	$41.85

	Terbush Plumbing 
	$240.00

	
	$2,500.00

	Touch of Green of Rockland Inc.
	$537.00

	Town of Stony Point
	$993.82

	VESO Life
	$909.30

	VERIZON   786-5870
	$372.91

	
	$511.63

	VERIZOIN Wireless
	$685.03

	VFIS
	$70.00

	Zugibe Hardware
	$15.98

	Total
	$102,853.89


